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TOWN OF HULL 

Town Manager’s Office 
 

April 4, 2022 
 
 

Gunrock Beach Retaining Wall Repairs 
 

The Town of Hull has issued a contract to Coastal marine Construction, LLC of Stoughton, MA for the 
repairs and Improvements to the retaining at Gunrock Beach along Atlantic Avenue. The Contract 
value is $548,524.00. Work will start at the project site in early April and is expected to last 8-10 weeks. 
The project will encase the existing failing wall with a new concrete cap, that will also be higher for 
belter coastal resilience and will have a recurve to assist in taming of the waves. 
 
The contractor will be placing traffic controls to protect the work area from traffic. During working 
hours, generally no earlier than 7:00 AM, except for when tidal conditions will provide better access to 
the wall.  At times, the roadway will be reduced to a single lane for travel to provide access to the wall 
for repairs. Construction barriers will be placed to protect the project site and to keep pedestrians 
away. The sidewalk on the opposite side of the street will always remain open. 
 
The contractor will access the project area from the boat ramp on Gunrock Avenue, as needed. No 
equipment or materials not in use will remain on the beach overnight and the beach will be cleaned 
daily of any debris. Access to the beach from will limited and permitted in the immediate work zone 
for the duration of the project.  Once finished, a new concrete platform and stairs will allow access for 
beach goers. 
 
Kevin Mooney of Waterways Project Management will be the inspector for this project, He has been 
working on the Town’s coastal structures for a few years and continues to work closely will all parties. 
Mr. Mooney will be on site at most times and can be approached with any questions or concerns. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Phil Lemnios 
Town Manager 


